Ana Ramirez Chang (anar@cs.berkeley.edu)
EECS

RE:     CPHS Protocol #2007-01-22
       “Designing a speech interface for the lights in the BiD lab, Part 2”

Dear Ms. Chang:

Thank you for submitting the above-referenced application to the Committee
for Protection of Human Subjects (CPHS). We have completed the preliminary
administrative review and identified several issues which should be
addressed before your application goes forward to the CPHS subcommittee
and/or Chair for review.

Please respond to each of the following concerns:

(A)     RE: APPLICATION FORMS
1.      We require your signature (as Lead Investigator) in the Investigator
Assurance section of the Cover Sheet to your protocol.  You can either 1)
resubmit the form in hardcopy, which will require you faculty advisor to
sign again, or 2) you can stop by our office and sign a copy from your
original submission.  If you choose the latter, please let the staff
member you speak to know that your file is in the “pending drawer” and
that the place you need to sign is marked by a flag.

(B)     RE: PROTOCOL
1.      Please clarify if the interviews with subjects will also be audio- or
videorecorded.

(C)     RE: CONSENT MATERIALS
1.      You state that “Upon completion of the study, your signed consent form
will also be shredded.”  Due to regulations, you are required to keep the
consent forms as documentation of your study for three years.  It’s also
better to keep it so that you have written record of participants having
understood and consented to procedures.
2.      In the paragraph about voluntary participation, please include a
statement that conveys “whether or not you participate in the project will
have no bearing on your standing with the investigators, your grades, or
your access to the BiD lab.”

You may submit these changes in writing to the Office for Protection of
Human Subjects at 2150 Shattuck Ave., Suite 313, or by email attachment to
me.  If you respond by email, please use the highlight tool to highlight
changes made to the original protocol. These materials should be sent to
my attention (Attn: PFM) with reference your protocol # at the top (CPHS#
2007-01-22).

NOTE:  No research involving human subjects may begin until you are
notified that CPHS has approved the research.  As soon as your response is
received and reviewed, you will be contacted if there are further
questions.  After the application goes forward to the subcommittee/Chair
for consideration, I will email you to report the final review decision.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me
directly for assistance.

Sincerely,
Peter Martelli
Graduate Student Researcher
Office for the Protection of Human Subjects
Telephone: 642-7461
FAX: 643-6272
Email: cphs@berkeley.edu
